
 

 
 

St. Wilfrid’s Church of England Primary Academy  
 

Executive Headteacher: Mr. Stuart Colothan  
 

Rectory Lane 
Standish 
Wigan 
WN6 0XB 
Tel: 01257 423992 
Email: enquiries@saintwilfrids.wigan.sch.uk 
Website: www.saintwilfrids.wigan.sch.uk 
Twitter: @St_Wilfrids_CE 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 27th September 2023 
 

Re: Parking 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Please be reminded that the areas on St. Wilfrid’s Road and Rectory Lane marked with yellow zig-
zag lines are to be kept clear between the times of 8.00am until 5.00pm, Monday to Friday. This is 
to keep our children safe and allow an unrestricted view for approaching drivers and riders or 
children wanting to cross the road. Parking is not permitted in the Bus Stop zone at any time. 
 
Please be advised that you are not allowed to park on double yellow lines, unless you are a 
disabled blue badge holder. 
 
When parking on Rectory Lane and St. Wilfrid’s Road, where there are no yellow lines, please 
consider pedestrians as many cars are parked partly on the pavement. This may restrict access 
for members of the public, in particular parents with prams and push chairs and wheel chair users. 
Please also consider local residents, ensuring that all driveways are kept clear. 
 
Please be reminded that the school car park is ‘permit holders only’ from 7am until 4.30pm. 
Standish Leisure Centre car park is available for parents and carers to use at drop off and pick up 
times, which provides greater safety for children during these busy times of day. When parking on 
Standish Leisure Centre, the car park has directional arrows in place to instruct customers of a 
one-way traffic flow. As you turn onto the car park and turn immediately left this becomes a one-
way flow to the bottom, then back up the hill one-way past the all-weather pitch. 
 
Thank you for your support and co-operation as we strive to ensure that the school site and roads 
are as safe as they can be for our children and families. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mr. S. Colothan 
Executive Headteacher 
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